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06 March 2008 Reg No. WO232-01 

re: Damien Cassidv, Rinnsend hshtown and Sandmount Environment Group 

Dear Sirmadam, 

I refer to your letter of 29 February 2008, received by the Agency on 5 March 2008, in 
relation to the oral hearing commencing on 14 April 2008, to hear objections to the Agency's 
proposed decision on an application made by Dublin City Council to operate a non-hazardous 
waste to energy plant (incinerator) at Poolbeg in Dublin City. 

The Agency received a waste licence application from Dublin City Council on 10' July 2006. 
Further information was sought from the applicant and was received by the EPA, completing 
the application on 12" June 2007. 

All documentation relating to this application including all documenlation received from the 
applicant, submissions and objections received from third parties, all notices issued by the 
Agency and copies of our inspectors reports and the proposed decision are available to view 
on the Agency's website at the following location: www.epa.ie. A hard copy file is also 
available to view at the Agency's Headquarters, Johnstown Castle, Wexford. 

The Agency wishes to draw your attention in particular to our inspectors report and 
addendums which were submitted to the Board of the Agency in support of the recommended 
decision and give details of what was considered by our inspector in reaching this 
recommended decision. I would also draw your attention to the Agency's Proposed Decision 
which contains more than 109 individual conditions relating to the environmental 
management, operation, control and monitoring of the proposed facility. 

Yours sincerely, 

Programme Officer 
Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use 


